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A Canad�.an grand jury echoed Kelly's call • .  Thus, under the 
guise of curtailing the travel of professional criminals, Rocke­
feller's LEM gestapo is preparing people psychologically to�c­
cept close population control. 

NEW ANGOLA AXIS ARRANGED BY CIA 

Oct. 23 (IPS)--President Mobutu of Zaire and Fernando Falcoa of 
the white-dominated United Front for Angola held a recent meeting 
in Zaire to discuss the possibility of setting up a new power 
axis to rule Angola. The grouping, acco:rding to reports on the 
meeting, would be composed primarily of a confederation of whites 
and two black CIA-controlled groups--the Angolan National Libera­
tion Front (FNLA) which effectively controls the north and UNITA, 
the group which controls the south. 

; 

The CIA is using these latter two zombie-like liberation move­
ments to pacify Angola and set up the politicai·. infrastructure 
that will qualify the mineral and agriculturally rich country as 
one of Rockefeller's development zones. These looting maneuvers 
have been completely blacked out by the international press. 

The FNLA, the most intransigent of the numerous Black Libera­
tion Army-type organizations in that country, has stealthily de­
ployed about 1,000 men from their CIA-controlled base in neigh-
boring Zaire into the northern provinces of Angola. After sign­
ing a cease fire with Portuguese authorities last week, the "revo­
lutionary" FNLA began a joint police operation of the agricultur­
ally rich region. 

Meanwhile, Joseph Savimbi, chief spokesman for UNITA, the 
parallel zombie operation in the.sparsely popu�ated south, has 
been announcing publicly for some time that he is ready and will­
ing to work as the policeman for that region. In recent months, 
Savimbi has become the darling of some of the more progressive 
whites who view him as an ideal candidate for the multi-racial 
government that will eventually rule Angola. 

The only formation on the Angola political scene that repre­
sents a potential danger to the CIA controllers is.the Neto fac­
tion of the Popular Liberation Movement of Angola (MPLA), the 
only Angolan group with a semblance of an international perspec­
tive. Neto has his greatest strength among the critical black 
urban working class of Luanda, Angola's largest city. 

Recognizing the Neto group as a threat, the CIA has placed 
them under consistent attack. Since the April 25 coup in Portu­
gal, which put Rockefeller agent Antonio di Spinola into power, 
fratricidal attacks by the FNLA on MPLA cadre have been stepped 
up. 
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Last summer, race riots were instigated in Luanda providing , . 

a facade for further liquidation of MPLA cadre. Recently open 
'-Tarfare has broken out between FNLA and NPLA forces in that same 
area. 

The effect has been to isolate the Neto faction and allow 
the CIA further room to maneuver. The Portuguese Angolan Secre­
tary of State for Information announced recently that an agreement 
had been reached by all Angolan liberation groups--with the ex­
ception of Neto's faction. 

ROCKEFELLER PUSHES LAYOFFS AS PRELUDE 
TO TOTAL SHUTDOWN IN NOVEMBER 

Oct. 23 (IPS)--The Rockefeller family is movi ng full speed ahead 
with plans to shut down the U.S. industrial heartland. With the 
United Mine Workers scheduled to close down U.S. coal production 
starting. Nov. 12, major auto companies already have announced 
plans to close their plants, throwing millions out of work. 

Yesterday, Chrysler Corporation, the third largest auto pro­
ducer, announced that it was $8 million in the red for the last 
quarter. A spokesman said that Chrysler was losing money on every 
car it sold. 

Last month, as part of a deliberate poax, all three major 
auto companies announced plans to increase production due to ex­
pected increases in demand. No such demand ever materialized. 
How all have announced layoff plans. 

Meanwhile, they have accumulated large inventories of finished 
autos--ready to be sold during the miners' ·strike. Chrysler re­
ports that it has an unprecedented 90-day stockpile of finished 
models. Ford and General Hotors report similar stockpiles. 

Horkers in the northeast Ohio st.eel and rubber belt are brac­
ing for the worst. The state of Ohio, almost totally dependent 
upon coal for fuel, may well be the hardest hit by the threatened 
coal strike. McKeesport steel closed down Oct. 18, CL'ld layoffs 
were announced for Youngstown, Republic, a,nd other area steel 
plants. Rubber workers are being given ultimatums--accept either 
layoffs or massive payouts. 

Meanwhile, French autoworkers are waiting to receive termina­
tion and layoff notices from Citroen, which is heading for a $200 
million deficit. 
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